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Dear Friends 

Christmas is nearly upon us, and the already the shops are full of activity with shoppers hunting for that 

perfect gift. 

Very soon you will begin a search for your new minister. The Presbytery of Glasgow will at their December 

meeting return the right to call to Govan and Linthouse Parish Church. This will enable the vacancy 

procedures to begin, and so I would ask you to listen for a series of announcements, the first being the 

formation of the electoral register. This is different to the church roll, and to take part in the 

congregational meetings regarding the vacancy then your name needs to be on the electoral roll. To be on 

the electoral roll you need to be a member of the congregation or an adherent, someone who regularly 

attends Sunday worship. 

Searching for a new minister is not unlike Christmas shopping. We go out full of expectation, we can get 

caught up in the atmosphere of the season, and we need to remember that a minister is just not for 

Christmas, a minister is someone who will give a spiritual lead to both the congregation and the 

community. Those who meet and interview applicants for the post, must themselves be committed to the 

task, and have a thought not just to their own needs and likes, but think on behalf of the whole 

congregation. 

On saying all this, there still no decision as to when I will leave you. I will be with you as you form the 

Nominating Committee, the group of people who will select the new minister, and I will give you good 

notice as when I might be leaving. My role has been to travel with you as you grieved the loss of Moyna, 

and to give the congregation a sense of stability as work progressed within the Govan Cross building. 

It would be important to say that there are still tasks to be done. We will get the keys to a new manse at 

the end of November. We will hold an open afternoon after Christmas to let you see it. We are presently 

preparing the legal work to allow the Linthouse building to go on sale, and we have to consider what the 

next stages are needed for the repair and upkeep of the building. Work continues as ever, and I look 

forward to continuing to be your minister meantime. 

I am pleased to be able to fully introduce our new ministry team. As you will be aware Jamie Goodwin 

returned to us in a new role of Arts and Worship Development Worker. We welcomed Ann Lyall as our new 

Pastoral Development Worker, and Gillian McIlreavy will move fully to her new role as Community Co-

ordinator by the end of the year. The team at Govan and Linthouse is though far bigger than that. I am 

forever grateful to the work done by Elspeth Millen as Session Clerk, Catherine Muir our organist, Frank 

Brown our Treasurer and our elders and office-bearers who carry the load of church oversight, and with 

that many, many others who day-to-day and week-to-week work away quietly in the background in our 

many groups and organisations. 

Christmas is a time when traditionally the family gather, and it is the same with the church. Despite all our 

activities, we set time aside to celebrate together the worship of Christ child Jesus, our living Saviour and 

Lord. In a world that seems to be forever changing, we celebrate Jesus, as the same yesterday, today and 

tomorrow. Christmas allows us to enter the Bethlehem stable once again, and gaze with wonder at the 

love God has shown us. Do come along to our special Christmas services (details within the magazine), and 

gain a sense of the love that God has for you. His love is not just for Christmas, but for all times, and all 

seasons. 

So, I wish every blessing this Christmas season. No matter how you spend it, may the joy and the love of 

Christmas be with you. 

With every blessing    Eleanor  



 



 

Hello from Ann 

It is just over 4 weeks since I arrived in Govan and Linthouse and I already feel very much at home. Thank 

you for your warm welcome and your patience when I forget your name.  

Thank you too, to all those who helped make my Service of Introduction such a special occasion. All those 

who came from other places enjoyed their evening, the welcome and the wonderful tea.  

I come to you having been an Interim Deacon for the last 10 years working in 5 different places across 

Scotland. Before that I worked as Homeless Chaplain at the Lodging House Mission and before that I was a 

Deaconess in Castlemilk – so it is lovely for me to be back in Glasgow.  

I’m looking forward to sharing this next part in the journey of Govan and Linthouse as we develop the 

worship, outreach and pastoral care of the congregation. I’m looking forward to working with Eleanor, 

Gillian, Jamie and all of you. I believe these are exciting times and I’m glad to be able to share them with 

you.   God Bless - Ann 

 

 

The Guild 

 

It’s now into November, cold nights, shorter days and Christmas isn’t far away. The Guild restarted on 

Monday 7th October with a meeting and chat about what had been happening to us all throughout the 

summer.  On our next meeting we were enthralled by Elsie’s South American Adventure and we are 

looking forward to the second half at some future time.  As our speaker for the next night was unable to 

come and we were so grateful to Eleanor for sharing with us her experience whilst a chaplain to the 

Moderator and the fun it was.  We have had our Halloween party with dressing up (judging the best 

dressed member of course), pass the parcel, we dooked for apples and rounded it off with our ‘Bring and 

Buy’ sale. 

We will soon be hearing about ‘The Green Turtle’ which I’m sure will help us on our ECO adventure.  We 

will have an evening learning about Central station.  Helen Adams will then be with us to share her many 

stories.  At the end of November, we will enjoy a Scottish night. 

December 2nd will be our Christmas Dinner followed by Carols and mince pies on the 9th December, so 

much to look forward to and enjoy. 

This year Guild week was brought forward from November to September so this meant that the Guild 

service was also brought forward and I thank you all for attending and participating.  This service is also 

used to rededicate ourselves to Church and to God.  I want to thank all those who assisted me and made 

this time so meaningful. 

Going back to the beginning of September our usual four made their way to the Annual Gathering in 

Dundee.  We had an excellent day of worship singing and listening and our journey there and back went 

very smoothly. 

As usual my invitation to anyone who feels like joining the Guild to come along and give it a go, you will be 

very welcome. 

My Prayers and Blessings to you all 

 

Elspeth 



God’s Gang 

This session the children have been busy in the Church. Bible readings on a Sunday. Helping set up table 

and chairs for the Guild after the service. Plus, our lessons - harvest, God’s love never changes, ‘build up 

one another’ and origami crosses. 

The highlight for the older children was making a video, with Jamie, for the Remembrance Service. They 

loved doing this and I hope you enjoyed it too. The younger children made poppies and read letters from 

soldiers sent during war time.  Grant and Thomas also did a reading at the Cenotaph Service. All the 

children did very well and should be pleased with their part in the services.  

The next big thing for the children will be our Nativity Service on Sunday 15th December. We are sure that 

this will be an enjoyable experience for all! Join us and start your Christmas celebrations with the children 

of the Church.  

All the children would like to wish you and your family a very Happy Christmas xxx 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Christmas 

  

Billy, Skye and I would like to wish you and your family a 

Happy Christmas 

and 

a healthy & peaceful 2020 xxx 

                                          Karen Stevely     - Donation to refurbishment fund – 

 
 



Hi All, 
 
We have had a successful start to the new session. 
 
4 medals were won at the Partick District Sports Night on Monday 23rd September 2019. Kayden McIntyre 
won silver in the 60M and 200M events for the Primary 5’s and Reilly McIntyre won Gold in the 60M and 
Silver in the 200M for the P7-S1 events.  Other members managed to get into the finals but were placed 
just outside the medals. 
 
We also took part in the Partick District 5 aside football competition at Scotstoun on Monday 7th October 
219 and enjoyed the chance to play as a team, unfortunately we finished just outside of the top 4. 
 
We have started some of the new badge work and are looking forward to other District and Battalion 
events over the next couple of months including the Panto in December and the Sports Night in January at 
the Emirates Arena. 
 
As we have only 1 Anchor Section member at the moment we have changed the times for both sections 
and are now meeting as a company from 6.30-8.30pm on a Friday Night, in the small hall at the Linthouse 
Building, Skipness Drive. 
 
Thanks again for your continued support and we wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New year. 
 
Marion MacKinnon 
Captain 119th company 
 

 

 

Back row Kayden McIntyre, Reilly McIntyre, Oscar Martin,  

front Farrach McIntyre, Rudy McKie and Shaun Nesbitt. 



34th Glasgow Girls’ Brigade 

 

Since starting back in September, we have been working on our badge work. One area we have focussed 

on so far is taking care of our bodies. Each girl has been given a toiletry bag and depending on what we are 

learning about they receive an item that will help them to look after their skin, hair or nails. So far, they 

have received a nail brush, facecloth, hairbrush, shampoo, toothbrush and toothpaste. This is a very 

popular part of our evening. We have also been doing lots of lovely crafts including making Paper Mache 

hot air balloons, bible study, keep fit and dancing. You can keep up with what we do on our company 

Facebook page where we post what we get up to on a Wednesday evening!  

Our annual work for Blythswood Care has resulted in 220 filled shoeboxes being sent from our company to 

those in need. A big thankyou to everyone who helped in any way to reach this great total. We really 

appreciate all donations. A big thank you also to Karen Stevely for coordinating the appeal. 

On Saturday 30th November we will be having our Christmas Fayre between 11.00am and 3.00pm in the 

Church halls. This is our main fundraiser of the year.  We would appreciate it if you could come along and 

support us on this day. Every year the Company pay capitation fees to Girls’ Brigade Headquarters for all 

members. This year it will be £28.80 per member. 

On Wednesday 4th December after the Govan Loves Christmas lights being lit, we will be going into the 

Church to watch a Christmas film. On Wednesday 11th December we are going to the “Santa Experience” at 

Intu, Braehead. We really are looking forward to this. We will be finishing on 11th December restarting 

Wednesday 8th January 2020. 

We wish the congregation a very happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year. 

 

Sandra MacDonald 

 

Shoebox Appeal 

We would like to thank everyone who donated to the Blythswood Care Shoebox 

Appeal.  There is no way we could do this without your support. We received so many 

donations and money which allowed us to buy items we needed to fill the boxes.  

We are delighted to say we donated 220 boxes, additional items to fill other boxes 

and a substantial monetary donation to help with transport costs. 

220 extra smiles this Christmas – thank you! 

                            Karen Stevely, 34th Glasgow Girls’ Brigade 

 



Family Film Nights, Messy Mondays, Scripture Fun, The Meeting Place & The Catch Up Group 

Well it’s been a busy old time for me! The Summer and Autumn went by with a woosh and now we 

are up to our necks in Christmas preparations and busyness.   

Our Free Family Film Nights have been a great success so far and the good news is…we are having 

more!  We will be showing a film on Thursday 28th November and we will be having a special 

Christmas movie on Wednesday 4th December after Govan Loves Christmas between 6-8pm.  If you 

haven’t managed to pop along yet then, please do, and spread the word.  After the New Year we will 

be getting more dates in but so far the last Thursday of each month between 6-8pm have been our 

time slot and I think that will continue.  

All our groups have been running well however numbers have been dropping off for Messy 

Mondays, so we will look at that come the new year and see what we can do to build it back up again; 

or indeed change it to something that suits better.   

We finally managed to get a space for Scripture Fun to start back. The school now have so many 

pupils that they are using the gym hall for packed lunches at lunchtime.  We have been allocated a 

classroom which changes the dynamics and structure but so far it’s gone well and the children have 

adapted quickly.   

The Meeting Place is going from strength to strength and we managed a lunch out to Dobbies Garden 

Centre where everyone had fun, even Alfie the dog      .  We have our Christmas lunch planned for 

Thursday the 5th December and all are looking forward to that.  

We have had a few ‘Catch Up’s’ and the families seem to enjoy it.  We simply meet together and have 

some lunch and a chat…a time to catch up and to breathe…thank you to all who help out at each of our 

groups and events, we couldn’t do it without you. 

I would also like to say how wonderful it is to have a full team in place!  It feels like Jamie never left 

and has just been on an extended holiday and it’s great getting to know Ann.  Thank you to each and 

everyone of you who support us in a variety of ways…the most important being your prayers and 

hugs. 

Best wishes, Gillian 

 



Art Group 

We are looking to start an art group up in the New Year based on some interest we have had.  

If  this is something you would be interested in then please speak to Fiona Chisholm (Fi) for 

more information.  There will be a chat about it on Sunday 24th November after the service. 

 

Hogmanay Ceilidh  

The Hogmanay Ceilidh tickets will be on sale in December from  

Sandra MacDonald and Karen Stevely. This will be an evening of dancing, singing, 

quizzes, food and friendship. 

Numbers are limited so please get your tickets early to avoid disappointment. 

The event starts from 7.30pm in the church hall at Govan Cross. 

 

Christmas Hamper 

This year we are selling tickets for a Christmas Hamper. All money raised will go to the Renovation Fund. 

This year there will be numerous prizes including a Christmas Hamper and vouchers.  

If you are able to sell tickets to friends and family please speak to me, tickets will be £1 each and will be 

available from mid November. 

 

Get Well Soon 

A wee note to all our church family who are feeling under the weather and haven’t been able to make 

church.  We are thinking of you and you are in our prayers. 

If you know if someone is unwell and in need of a visit then please let us know. 

 

 
 
 

Members Deaths 

 

It’s with a heavy heart that we announce the  

deaths of the following members of our church family: 

 

Isobel Easton 

Winnie McAlpine 

Jack Haggerty 



 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

Contacts: 
 
 

Rev Eleanor McMahon: Interim Minister: 07974116539 
e.mcmahon212@btinternet.com 

 
Jamie Goodwin: Arts and Worship Development Worker 

jgoodwin@churchofscotland.org.uk 
 

Ann Lyall: Pastoral Development Worker  
ALyall@churchofscotland.org.uk 

 
Gillian McIlreavy: Communication Co-ordinator: 07811332632 

Church Office Tel: 0141 445 2010 
glpcglasgow@googlemail.com 

 
Elspeth Millen: Session Clerk: 0141 445 6479 

glpcglasgow@googlemail.com 
 

Frank Brown: Treasurer: 0141 892 0283 
frankbrown697@btinternet.com 

 
 

For more information on our church and activities please visit our website at:  
www.govanlinthouseparish.org  

or our social media @govanlinthousep 
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